
 

Fisheries and Aquaculture 
1575A Lake Road 

Sandy Point, Nova Scotia 
B0T 1W0 novascotia.ca 

 
 AQ#1471 

Land-based Application  
 

 

April 9, 2025 
 
 
Municipality of the District of Argyle 
ATTN:  Alain Muise, CAO 
5 J.E. Hatfield Court PO Box 10 
Tusket, NS 
B0W 3M0 
 
 
Dear CAO and Council:  
 
Re:   Notification of Proposed New Land-based Nursery - Application AQ#1471 – Lower 

Eel Brook, Yarmouth County  
 
In an effort to keep communities better informed about aquaculture activities in their area, the 
Province of Nova Scotia is continuing to contact municipalities directly to inform them of 
proposed applications for new aquaculture sites.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify the Municipality of the District of Argyle of a proposed 
new land-based nursey aquaculture application in Lower Eel Brook, Yarmouth County.  Please 
see enclosed information and maps regarding this application.  
 
We do not require your feedback; however, you are more than welcome to contact our 
department directly if you have any questions.  You can reach me by phone at 902-875-7440 or 
by email Lynn.Winfield@novascotia.ca .  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lynn 
 
Lynn Winfield,  
Licensing Coordinator  
Nova Scotia Department of Fisheries and Aquaculture  
 
Enclosures – Network Memo 
                      Schedule “A” 
 
c.  Robert Ceschiutti, Manager, Licensing & Leasing  
     Christina Lovitt, Department of Municipal Affairs & Housing 
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